
City of Pensacola

Memorandum

222 West Main Street
Pensacola, FL  32502

File #: 20-00269 City Council 5/28/2020

LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM

SPONSOR: Grover C. Robinson, IV, Mayor

SUBJECT:

PUBLIC HEARING: PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE -
REPEALING AND REPLACING SECTION 12-4-6 AND AMENDING SECTION 12-14-1-
PERTAINING TO TEMPORARY SIGNS

RECOMMENDATION:

That City Council conduct a public hearing on May 28, 2020, to consider a proposed amendment
repealing and replacing Section 12-4-6 and amending 12-14-1 of the Land Development Code
pertaining to the regulation of temporary signs.

HEARING REQUIRED: Public

SUMMARY:

The Mayor has asked relevant departments to review sign regulations to update for compliance with
federal law and to streamline enforcement within the City limits. The proposed amendment removes
language that cannot be enforced because of precedent by the United States Supreme Court and
provides clarity on the placement of temporary signs.

In June and July 2018, the Planning Board reviewed the proposal and hosted a workshop for the
public.  No recommendation was made.

PRIOR ACTION:

None

FUNDING:

N/A

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

None
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CITY ATTORNEY REVIEW: Yes

 5/14/2020

STAFF CONTACT:

Keith Wilkins, City Administrator
Richard Barker, Jr., Deputy City Administrator - Administration & Enterprise
John Pittman, Director of Sanitation Services and Fleet Management
Steve Richards, Code Enforcement Administrator

ATTACHMENTS:

1) Proposed Ordinance
2) Planning Board Minutes May 2018
3) Planning Board Workshop Minutes June 2018
4) Proposed Ordinance Draft Reviewed by Planning Board

PRESENTATION: No end
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